Radnor Township Board of Health Meeting Minutes Jan 19, 2021

Board of Health Members Present: Jane Carabasi, David Simmons, Kathy Durr, Charles Wheeler, Lisa Hamaker

BOC Liaison:

Radnor Township Health Officer: Marie Carbonara

Health Inspector:

Student Reps: Soomin Lee, Trisha Priyadarshi

BOC members Absent: Joan Capuzzi

The meeting (via Zoom) was called to order at 5:30 pm, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes were approved from December 2020 meeting as submitted.

New Chair-David Simmons and Vice Chair-Kathy Durr were voted in for 2021.

- I. Health officers report posted to website.

 Township Building is under limited activities until Jan 29. OEM will reassess future limitations. Delaware County held a vaccine call, three vaccination sites were identified, once supply is available, these sites will serve Delaware County residents. Encouraged to fill out interest survey on the Chester County website. The Radnor township health staff is helping those who call to fill out the survey. A phone bank is being set up to take calls from residents who do not have internet to fill out survey.
- II. Covid-19 Vaccination information.
 - A standing agenda item has been added to provide information on vaccine distribution in the township. Currently the CCDC (Citizen Corps of Delaware County), is assisting at the Aston vaccination site for residents in the 1A category. Supply of vaccines is still an issue. The intention is to have multiple sites running, once supply of vaccine is available. Delaware County works with Chester County, and the State to acquire vaccine supply. Main Line Health and area drug stores are also providing vaccinations.
- III. Student Interns, Trisha and Soomin updated the BOH on the status of their project. They are having difficulties in getting student surveys completed. Suggestion to do a literature review and teacher feedback for the project.

IV. New Business:

a. Discussed concerns with the BOH and BOC alignment. Standing committees are in reorganization in the BOC. Once the BOH receives the new assignments, we

- will discuss this topic further, with the BOH liaison, to provide better service to residents and BOC.
- b. Formation of a Delaware County Board of Health was discussed. Will look for interest in this topic to further gather information.
- c. There are empty seats on the BOH. Suggestion for Chair and/or Vice Chair to become part of selection process. Volunteer opportunities are posted on the website.

Announcements: None

Public Participation: None

Please join next Board of Health meeting: Tuesday Feb 16, 2021 location TBD